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Attendees via ZOOM: Deb Hagler, Andrea Tracy, Jim Jacobs, Jacob MacDonald, Wenda Saunders, Torah Tomasi, Adrienne Carmack, Bobbi Johnson
Guests: Ahmen Cabral, Dulcey Laberge
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action Items

	OCFS Updates
Adrienne Carmack

Bobbi Johnson
	· The new Plan of Safe Care Nurse has started. OCFS is interviewing an additional nurse to help with the well-being work. This staff will make sure kids are getting appointments and that they are on the right medications at the right time.

· Bobbi attended a convening of child welfare leaders and parents with lived experience throughout New England. Mandated reporting was discussed (educating and partnering with mandated reporters, thinking through how to be focused in identifying families at risk).
· June is Reunification Month.

	

	Youth Leadership Advisory Team (YLAT)
Ahmen Cabral, Youth & Community Engagement Team, Catherine Cutler Institute
	· Much of the work of the Youth and Community Engagement Team (YCE) at the USM Cutler Institute is informed by the Youth Leadership Advisory Team (YLAT). It is their longest running program, in place since 1998. Ahmen has been working with the YLAT for 15 years.
· The foundation of the program consists of three core pieces to develop in youth: connections, sense of belonging, and an increase of confidence. 
· The YLAT is made up of caseworkers and staff of OCFS, current and former youth in foster care, and staff from the Cutler Institute. 
· Participation in YLAT gives members the opportunity to develop leadership and advocacy skills in order to create positive systemic changes and improved outcomes for youth in care. 
· Youth aged 14-26 who have spent at least one day in foster care are invited to join. A junior YLAT for middle school youth is being explored. 
· Monthly YLAT meetings are held in six different locations across the state. Pop-up groups can be held in other locations. 
· YLAT is based on youth-adult partnership; each partner brings expertise and is fully included and respected. 
· Youth from Maine have participated on national boards. 
· An annual statewide teen conference will be in person on June 22. Alumni successes such as graduation from high school, college and/or training programs will be celebrated. 
· YLAT members participate in committee work and panel presentations, as well as assisting with training new caseworkers and resource parents. The youth voice also provides input on policy and legislation. 
· A handbook for young people written by young people is available at YLAT.org. There is also a new app called Foster Strong with resources for youth.
	Ahmen will share the Make Youth Voice Count tool and Maine Youth in Care Bill of Rights with the committee.

	Next Steps
	The next meeting will occur on July 14th at 4pm. A meeting will not be held in August.
	Contact Andrea with any topic ideas for the July meeting.
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